
Release 2014.13 

 

Fairfield County  
Board of County Commissioners 

Lancaster, Ohio 
 

Press Release, for immediate release Tuesday, March 25, 2014 
 
Fairfield County Board of Commissioners 
Mike Kiger, President 
David L. Levacy, Vice President 
Steve Davis, Commissioner 
Carri Brown, Executive Director, (740) 652-7096 
cbrown@co.fairfield.oh.us 
 

Fairfield County Supports Municipal Court Construction with  
Transfer of Parking Lot 

 

          Today, the Fairfield County Commissioners approved a transfer of a 

parking lot located on Chestnut Street to the City of Lancaster in connection 

with the construction of the Fairfield County Municipal Court.  The transfer of 

the parking lot marks an additional collaboration with Fairfield County and the 

City of Lancaster regarding the Municipal Court.  The County previously 

partnered with the City on a work group to plan the construction.  

         Commissioner Dave Levacy, who led a committee reviewing the transfer, 

stated, “Officials of the City of Lancaster expressed a dire need for the parking 

lot in order to meet the needs of the public and the Municipal Court, and we 

wanted to be of support.  The parking lot will be put to its best use, and we 

want to further the Municipal Court construction, making this transfer a win-win 

situation.”   

           The County will maintain the drive-thru payment center located next to 

the parking lot.  In the event the City of Lancaster ceases to use the parking lot 

for a public purpose, it will be returned to the County. 
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